
October 7, 2024 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

It is my pleasure to recommend Abiana Alvarez for the 2024 Inspiration in Volleyball Award 

Scholarship. I have personally known Abiana for four years, serving both as her physical 

education teacher and coach. As Abiana’s physical education teacher and coach, I can speak very 

highly of her character. 

Abiana is a member of the Varsity girls’ volleyball team at Monticello High School. Abiana plays 

the role of an outside hitter for our team. Abiana’s most valued role is being an exceptional 

teammate and captain. Abiana leads by example by being punctual, reliable, and coachable. 

Abiana often offers a helping hand to her teammates. Abiana’s dedication to our volleyball 

program will be missed when she graduates this upcoming June. 

Abiana excels beyond the volleyball court. Abiana is enrolled in New Visions at BOCES. Abiana 

maintains a respectable grade point average as a member of the National Honor Society. Abiana 

is also a member of the student advisory and prom committee. Abiana plans to attend college at 

Coastal Carolina University to study nursing. Abiana hopes to apply the many lessons learned 

throughout her volleyball career to her future endeavors. 

It is with high recommendation that you consider Abiana as a recipient of your scholarship. If 

you have any questions regarding Abiana, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sheila Burns 

Physical Education Teacher and Coach 

Monticello High School 

sburns@k12mcsd.net 

845-701-2768 

mailto:sburns@k12mcsd.net

